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5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


July 20, 2016
Addendum #3 To

Request for Proposal

For Renovation of Geology Labs: Project 003-271986
Dated June 27, 2016  

As a result of the Pre-proposal Meeting on July 12, 2016, several questions were submitted.  The questions and the University’s responses are as follows:
Sheet MH-002, Specification 23 – General Specifications for Airmax Fume Hoods:  

The manufacturer has the following questions:

1.
In the general specifications, section 3.07, it mentions a VSD (Variable Speed Driver).  According to the drawings, it looks like these units would all be connected together and exhausted out through the same duct work.  If that is the case, then they will not need the VSD.  Is this correct?  

Response: Correct.
2.
Do they have a facility wide waste disposal holding tank?  Or would they like to have a pH dosing system on these units to neutralize the water?  

Response: Acid neutralization is accomplished at the individual hoods with existing neutralization basins.
3.
The specification mentions sinks, fixtures and electrical outlets.  It is not clear on the drawings what is required for fixtures associated with the manufactured cabinets.  Would you like the manufacturer to include (1) sink, water, air and vacuum fixture and 2 outlets on each unit?
Response: Yes. The intention is to provide the exact same services at the hoods as are currently provided.
4.
The drawings do not show any controls for the fumehoods or new exhaust fan.

Response: The fume hoods are constant volume with manual balancing only and the exhaust fan operates at a constant volume 24/7. “Controls” are limited to monitoring and alarming in the event of improper airflow or velocity.
5.
 The existing temperature controls are pneumatic and we assume they are remaining as is?

Response: Seimens will be providing all temperature controls to comply with current campus standards.
6.
The existing fumehoods have standalone local monitor displays and are not connected to BMS. Siemens would like to know if new hoods as well as existing hoods are to be connected to system with Fumehood monitoring for local display and BMS alarming.
Response: No
7.
 Siemens is also assuming the exhaust fan will be connected to the BMS for start/stop/proof?

Response: Yes.
8.
Siemens is assuming the new manual dampers for all hoods would be provided by mechanical contractor and manually set with air balancer?

Response: Yes
The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid.

NOTE: You must have attended a pre-bid conference in order to be eligible to bid on a particular project.  Receipt of minutes or addenda without being at a pre-bid conference does not qualify your company to bid.  

There have been alternates added to the package.  You will find a new Form of Proposal below.

A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 

http://www.forms.procurement.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

As a reminder, the bid due date is July 27, 2016, at 2:00 pm.  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email them to me at ac9934@wayne.edu and copy leiann.day@wayne.edu.

Thank you,

Kimberly Tomaszewski,  

Senior Buyer
